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MEMORANDUM

	Date
	August 17, 2001
	

	
	
	

	To
	Nigel Lewis, King County
	

	
	
	

	From
	Jim Hattori, Hattori & Associates, LLC
	

	
	

	Re
	Interim Mechanism for Adjusting Wastewater Rates

	
	


The purpose of this memo is to examine the possible rating and credit implications of an amendment to the component agency contracts that would allow for interim adjustments to the County’s wholesale wastewater rate.  As you know, under the current contracts, the County must adopt a rate by June 30 of each year for implementation on January 1 of the following year.  The current contacts do not permit any additional adjustment of this annual rate.

Until this year, this contractual provision had not been an issue since the wastewater utility had not experienced a serious deviation between its actual and budgeted revenues and expenses.  However, this situation changed in late 2000 and 2001 when energy costs skyrocketed.  To address the specific financial and credit implications of the energy crisis, the County declared its intention to utilize FAS 71, which will allow the County to amortize a portion of its energy costs, and adopted rates for 2002 based on strengthened financial targets. 

Fortunately, these actions—in conjunction with the County’s strategy to deal with other aspects of the energy crisis—were sufficient to preserve the County’s wastewater bond ratings.  However, this situation did highlight the lack of flexibility in adjusting rates within the component agency contracts.  Although I am not aware of any systematic review of utility flexibility in adjusting rates, I expect that it is very rare that a utility would not have the ability to adjust rates to address costs increases or revenue shortfalls.  While implementation of FAS 71 is an acceptable method for addressing dramatic increases in expenses, the rating agencies and bond investors still view adjusting rates to meet such increases as a preferable response.  Further, in the event of an unanticipated decrease in revenue, FAS 71 would not be an appropriate corrective mechanism.  If the County’s wastewater utility were to experience a revenue shortfall, it would have only limited means, e.g. cuts in operating expenditures, to manage the ensuing financial results.

During the course of our conversations with the rating agencies this past year, the County expressed its intent to pursue an amendment to the contract that would allow for interim rate adjustments.  The rating analysts did indicate that the lack of such flexibility under the current contracts was an issue and that they would follow the progress in obtaining agreement for this amendment.  

Thus, while the County was able to deal with the financial implications of the energy crisis, the County’s ability to address similar situations in the future would be greatly aided by an amendment to the component agency contracts that would allow for interim rate adjustments.

Please call me at (206) 524-4665 should you have any questions regarding this memo.

